
Members of the Committee,
I am writing you in opposition of HB2543.
This Bill would do nothing to stop illegal possession of firearms if that is the goal. 
The current process is very cumbersome and needs revised but, this is not the way.
Firearms purchasers with common names ie: John Smith run people into a never ending nightmare of days, weeks and months of 
non-response on a purchase . this bill rewards mediocracy, if the OSP don't want to work they can just toss it to never be seen 
again.
The challenge line process is also frustrating. "the leave a message and we will get back to you when we see fit" is not what the 
people of this state deserve or pay for.

My opinion is to disband the whole state involvement and have point of sale federal check and move on.
These endless bills to Shanghai firearms in this state need to end.

Thank You             


